Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to





Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

September 2003 News

Dear Praying Friends,

I begin our prayer letter this month with a reminder about God's grace by A.J. Flint

"His grace is great enough to meet the great things-

The crashing waves that overwhelm the soul,

The roaring winds that leave us stunned and breathless,

The sudden storms beyond our life's control.

His grace is great enough to meet the small things-

The little pin-prick troubles that annoy,

The insect worries, buzzing and persistent,

The squeaking wheels that grate upon our joy"

Many times in our lives we are faced with situations in which we are not sure what to do. So let us "grow in grace, and in the knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ" (II Peter 3:18).

This month has been one of opportunities and setbacks. We have seen both of our youth groups grow substantially in number. Several of the children have asked good questions about being a Christian. We have seen positive responses to other ministries we are doing as well.

But as you might expect, there has been opposition. One sixth grader is not allowed to come to RE's any more because I tried to help with her bad dreams about dying. She asked about heaven and about her going there. I shared some verses with her in class. Please pray for this young lady, Eden, that the Lord will continue to work in her heart.

Thank you very much for your faithful prayer and financial support. Please pray that the Lord will continue to convict both youth group kids as well as those who come regularly to church of their need for the Savior. Please pray for the Pilcher family. There are five young children and Mom and Dad have just separated. Please also pray for family camp coming up later on this month. Please pray for the outreach carnival we are having in early October. This will be a good opportunity to reach young people for Christ. Thanks again for praying.

Love,

The Gilliams